 MINUTES OF JANUARY 10, 2022
CITY OF LUMBERTON

A Public Hearing of the City Council of the City of Lumberton was held at 6:30 p.m. on January 10, 2022 pursuant to notice duly posted according to law.  The following members were present:




Don Surratt 
   
-   
Mayor

 

Lynette Barks
   
-
Councilwoman



Kenny Burkhalter
- 
Councilman

Kenneth Wahl    
-   
Councilman
Dan Bell
   
-
Councilman
And absent:




Kimberly Cline

-
Councilwoman




David Maniscalco 
-
Mayor Pro Tem

Also present were City Manager Steve Clark, City Attorney Curtis Soileau, City Secretary Susan Collins, and Zoning Clerk Anita Price, and other guests (see attached Guest Register). 

Mayor Surratt called the Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. noting that a quorum was present, and meeting was duly called and posted in accordance with the Texas Open Meetings Act.  Mayor Surratt then delivered the Invocation, Councilwoman Barks led the Pledge of Allegiance and Councilman Bell led the Texas Pledge. 
PUBLIC FORUM:     
DISCUSSION AND INFORMATION CONCERNING THE FOLLOWING: 

1)  Request submitted by Mark Whiteley & Associates, LLC, on behalf of Greentree Enterprises, LP, to replat Lot 3, Block 1, Soaring Dove Place, Vol. 4 Pg. 248 and 249 PRHC, Francisco Arriola League, Abstract No. 2, Lumberton, Hardin County, Texas
       Zoning Commission, Chairman Steve Stafford came forward to present this item.  Mr. Stafford advised that this replat would allow the existing Lot 3 to split into two separate lots with Lot 3B consisting of approximately 5.72 acres.  The Zoning Commission unanimously approved the request as presented.       
2)  Variance request submitted by New Quest Properties to encroach upon the north and south side building setback lines as well as the west rear building setback line to within 2’ of the property lines to pour concrete for parking.  The property is Lot 3B of the proposed replat of Soaring Dove Place located in the Francisco Arriola League Abstract No. 2, 
PIDN # 84552, Lumberton, Hardin County, Texas.
 
  Mr. Stafford stated that, while there will be frontage along LHS Drive, there will be NO 


  driveways connecting to the highway.  This variance would be for concrete only and would have 
  no impact on the original drainage plan, therefore the Zoning Commission unanimously 



approved the request as presented.   
3) ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the Public Hearing adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

                                                             ___________________________________


                                                             DON SURRATT


                                                             MAYOR 

ATTEST:

__________________________________

SUSAN COLLINS 

CITY SECRETARY 

3
1

